
 

Friday 22nd April 2022 

Newsletter No. 27 

Dear Grange Community, 

 

We have had a great return to learning after the Easter break. 

Staff are refreshed and children are eager to learn. 

 

We are working incredibly hard to make sure that children are making at 
least good progress in their learning and we have invited external visitors 
to come into school to do learning walks to guide us and keep us focussed 
on ensuring the best provision for our children. 

 

Mr David Herbert visited today and he was impressed with the calm 
learning environment with the children immersed in their learning.  

 

HE was impressed by how proactively the staff of Grange are working. 

HE is preparing constructive feedback for us which we will use to 
improve and next Thursday we welcome 2 senior consultants from the 
local authority to visit our school to observe the learning and feedback 
to us. 

 

We are very proud of our children for their wonderful great Grange CC 
learning attitudes and we believe in their futures. 

 

Wishing you all a good weekend! 

 

 

Mr Kerbel 

Headteacher 

Grange Primary, Harrow 

 



Instagram: @GrangeHarrow      Twitter: @GrangeHarrow          
Facebook: Grange Primary School      Youtube: Grange Primary School  

IMPORTANT: LOST PROPERTY 

Miss Kay will be outside at 3:15pm on Wednesdays & 
Fridays with all lost property found on the school 
premises. Please take this opportunity to find any missing 
belongings. See below for when lost property will be 
available to search through: 

 Wednesday: Furness Road (playground side) at 3:15pm  

 Friday: Welbeck Road (field side) at 3:15pm 

REMINDER: PARENT VIEW SURVEY 

Please complete the survey that has been sent out to all 
parents & carers via email.  

From Monday, we will have staff on both sides of the 
school (pickup & drop off times) with iPads, where they 
will be able to go through the survey with you and 
complete it.    https://forms.gle/WvkW9SeE7CMyT9JD6  

DOES YOUR CHILD LOVE TO 
READ? 

Encourage them to write a review of 
their favourite book or one they’ve just 
finished reading!  

Their review could be displayed outside 
the main office for all to see! 

See Miss Hardisty in the main office 
for more details and a book review 
sheet. 

https://forms.gle/WvkW9SeE7CMyT9JD6


THE GREAT GRANGE READING AWARDS ARE BACK! 



ZANIB MIAN IS COMING TO GRANGE! 



IMPORTANT COVID-19 INFORMATION 

 From 24th February self isolation is no longer a legal 
requirement. However, you are strongly advised to stay at 
home if you are positive for COVID-19.  

 If you have symptoms, you should still isolate and can still get 
a test up until 30th March.  

 All adults and children who test positive are advised to stay at 
home and avoid contact with other people for at least 5 full 
days and then continue to follow the guidance until they have 
received 2 negative LFD test results on consecutive days.  

 Staying at home if you test positive with COVID will protect 
your loved ones and those are vulnerable to COVID-19.  



Grange Primary School, Welbeck Road, Harrow HA2 0RY   Tel: 020 8422 5070 

E: office@grange.harrow.sch.uk      www.grange.harrow.sch.uk 

SCHOOL CALENDAR 

Monday 2nd May  May Bank Holiday (School 
closed) 

Tuesday 3rd May Staff training day  
(School closed) 

Tuesday 10th May Y5 Seacole Theatre     
Project 

Tuesday 10th May Y5 Nightingale & Lister 
Opera Project 

Tuesday 17th May Y5 Seacole Theatre     
Project 

Tuesday 17th May Y5 Nightingale & Lister 
Opera Project 

Tuesday 24th May Y5 Nightingale & Lister 
Opera Project 

Wednesday 25th 
May  

Author visit: Zanib Mian 

Monday 30th May -
Friday 3rd June 

Half term 

Tuesday 7th June Y5 Nightingale & Lister 
Opera Project 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

GOVERNING BODY MEETINGS 

Tuesday 3rd May                   

6.30-8.30pm 

Resources Committee 

Wednesday 4th May             

6.30-8.30pm 

CASC Committee 

Tuesday 17th May               

6.30-8.30pm 

Full Governing Body 

Wednesday 8th June               

6.30-8.30pm 

Resources Committee 

Wednesday 29th June                     

6.30-8.30pm 

CASC Committee 

Wednesday 13th  July  

6.30-8.30 

Full Governing Body 

After School Extra Curricular Clubs 

Week 1  

25 Apr – 29 Apr 

Week 2 

2 May - 6 May 

Week 3 

9 May - 13 May 

Week 4 

16 May - 20 
May  

Week 5 

23 May - 27 
May 

Half Term 

30 May - 3 Jun 

Week 6 

6 Jun - 10 Jun 

Week 7 

13 Jun - 17 Jun 

Week 8 

20 Jun - 24 Jun 

Week 9 

27 Jun - 1 Jul 

Week 10 

4 Jul - 8 Jul 

Week 11 

11 Jul - 15 Jul 

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 

Y3– Y5 Gardening—
DISMISSED 
VIA WELBECK 
ROAD 

Monday 3.15-4.15pm 

Y3-Y4 Basketball Tuesday 3.15-4.15pm     

EYFS-KS1 Ninja Warrior Tuesday 3.15-4.15pm 

Y1-Y3 Football Wednesday 3.15-4.15pm 

Y6 Writing—  
DISMISSED 
VIA WELBECK 
ROAD 

Wednesday 3.15-4.00 

Y4-Y6 Cricket Thursday 3.15-4.15pm 

Y5-Y6 Basketball Thursday 3.15-4.15pm 

EYFS-KS1 Spy Friday 3.15-4.15pm 

Y3-Y6 Dodgeball Friday 3.15-4.15pm 

There are still plenty of spaces  left in the 
clubs if you would like to sign your child(ren) 
up!  

 

Please log into ParentPay, identify the club 
and make the payment. Your child(ren) will 
automatically be allocated a place once a 
payment has been made.  

 

The clubs will run from between 10-11 
weeks from 3.15-4.15pm. Clubs cost £20.   

mailto:office@grange.harrow.sch.uk

